On Wednesday the Senate Judiciary Committee held hearings on the Department of Defense’s controversial Able Danger intelligence collection program.  According to Able Danger team member and Navy Capt. Scott Philpot, the operation identified future 9/11 ringleader Mohammed Atta in January or February 2000 as a potential al-Qaeda member, although the program never found evidence that Atta was in the U.S. or was actively planning a terrorist operation. (article) Philpot’s claims seem to contradict the Commission’s assertion that no U.S. intelligence agency had identified Mohammed Atta as a terrorist agent prior to 9/11.  The 9/11 Commissioners issued letter (link) to the Judiciary Committee on Tuesday in which they stand by their Official Report, and point out that no documents have ever been produced to substantiate the claims about Mohammed Atta.   
The revelations about Able Danger are explosive enough on their own, but Wednesday’s hearing was especially contentious because the Department of Defense actively barred military personnel, including the principal witness, Army Lt. Col. Tony Shaffer from testifying, claiming that information about Able Danger is classified.  Many Senators expressed dismay and confusion at the Pentagon’s actions, and vowed to continue pressuring the Defense Department to provide a full accounting of Able Danger. 
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